
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

January 24, 2023 

To: All IFTA member jurisdictions 

RE: Extension of 2023 renewal period to March 31,2023 

Due to delays in decal order fulfillment, Utah will be unable to renew all IFTA and SFU licenses 
prior to February 28, 2023.  As such, Utah is extending the renewal grace period from 
December 31, 2022, to March 31, 2023, for vehicles operating under IFTA or SFU.  Utah will 
continue to process IFTA and SFU renewal applications and will issue decals and licenses as 
soon as decals become available. 
 
We request that other IFTA jurisdictions suspend enforcement of Utah IFTA carriers with an 
IFTA expiration date of December 31, 2022, until March 31, 2023.  This will give Utah time to 
process and mail decals and licenses and give IFTA carriers time to distribute these to their 
vehicles. 
 
We appreciate your patience and consideration as we work through these issues. 
 

Sincerely,  

 

Mike Lee 
IFTA Commissioner Utah 
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